

Tuesday, December 12, 2017

#### Information Letter no. 48-2017

Dear Member Federations,

we have just received the information from the FIE that there will be a referee examination during the European Championships in Sochi according the FIE Administrative Rules (art. 3.4).

If you are willing to participate please send your application form which you can download from the FIE website:

http://fie.org/fie/documents/documents-of-commissions-and-councils/5

All applications should be send to the Sport Departments of the FIE for the one of the below e-mail addresses:

1. Natalia Bodrova: e-mail: <a href="mailto:natalia.bodrova@fie.ch">natalia.bodrova@fie.ch</a>;

2. Sophie Treyvaud: e-mail: <a href="mailto:sophie.treyvaud@fie.ch">sophie.treyvaud@fie.ch</a>.

and also copy to General Secretariat of The EFC: <u>js@fencing-efc.eu</u> within the deadline, 30 days prior to the examinations, according our understanding until 28.01.2018.

Please keep this date in mind to avoid that your candidate will be refused. And don't forget to pay the entry fee for the candidate together with the application form! We also suggest to read the Administrative Rules 3.4 carefully before you send your application form to the FIE in order to avoid misunderstandings as in previous exams.

Once your candidate is accepted you or he/she should also take care of his accommodation in Sochi.

The following schedule has been set up and helps you to organize the travel arrangements for your candidates:

The dates of the exams: from 27 of February to 04 of March 2018

The examiners: Olga Cojokari MDA, Salah Ferjani TUN



## **Schedule:**

### Seminars, daily starting at 09:00 h:

27.02.2018 – Epee 28.02.2018 – Foil

01.03.2018 - Sabre

# Theoretical examinations, daily starting at 12:00 h:

27.02.2018 – Epee

28.02.2018 – Foil

01.03.2018 - Sable

#### **Practical examinations:**

02.03.2018 - Epee

03.03.2018 - Foil

04.03.2018 - Sabre

Please note that you can nominate 1 candidate per weapon, totaling 3 in the three weapons; in case of a female candidate 4 in total are accepted. As there is a total of 20 candidates, the places are given on a first come – first served basis, providing all requested formalities are in order.

Best regards,

Jacek SLUPSKI Secretary General